

Fife  Mountaineering  Club

      Newsletter February 2017
Since the December Newsletter was written Club members have been active and I can certainly think of 4 occasions when I have met up with members but on only one day have any hills actually been climbed by members!   On 20th January the reason for members and former members getting together was the sad occasion of Eleanor Melvin’s funeral in Dundee.   Eleanor joined the Club back in 1968 and was a very active member up until the mid 1990s. She completed the Munros in 1985.    Her background as a maths teacher made her a very efficient Club treasurer, a role she undertook for many years.   All of us have been aware of her decline in recent years and felt concern for Ken who must have found life so difficult and especially after he had to face the fact that he could no longer physically care for her at home.   However the large turnout at her funeral, when memories of past adventures were shared, was a measure of just how fondly she is remembered.   Our thoughts are with Ken as he struggles  to readjust while continuing to reflect on recent years.
The walks when hills were not climbed included the pre Christmas circular walk in the Bruar / Blair Atholl area, the regular New Year Barry Buddon beach walk and BBQ of lunch cooked on a fire made from driftwood and also a couple of weeks later the Arbroath cliff coastal walk.    In addition to this some of us realised the forecast was much better for the Saturday of the Arbroath coastal walk weekend and so met up that day and did a 10 mile local walk starting from Tayport in wall to wall sunshine when memories of expeditions involving Eleanor were shared.  David was present on both walks that weekend.

The outing to Dalnaspidal at the end of January was the one occasion when hills were climbed.    There was a turnout of 4 members with most climbing both the Corbetts (Meall na Leitreach and Sow of Atholl) on what turned out to be a reasonable day. 
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   Barry Buddon  2nd January 2017

  Snow at Tentsmuir Beach tide line 14th January
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  Dalnaspidal 29th January 2017
The AGM took place on 18th January.   In the formal part of the meeting the office bearers were all re-elected and  Harry and Catherine remain as  committee members.   The committee membership for 2017 is:

President  --  Les Aird



Vice President  --    Len Cerajewski


Treasurer  --  Peter Robinson


Secretary   
  --   Jean Hendry 

+  two additional committee members  Catherine Botting and Harry Watt

Peter  reported on the Club’s finances and the feeling was, that despite a deficit last year and knowledge that the Mountaineering Scotland (MS since renaming of MCofS) subscription was to be raised this year, the balance in the bank was still healthy enough to withstand this loss and it was not necessary to raise the subscription this year.   The rate is £20 for full membership and this covers the M S subscription for each member.   For those who are members of more than one Club and their M S subscription is paid by the other Club the rate is £7 and for those having a purely social membership who just wish to receive Newsletters and attend social events such as the dinner it is £5.   Could those members who did not attend and pay their subscription at the AGM and who wish to remain members please let Peter have your subscription.   Following refreshments Harry presented this year’s quiz which was won by Len.   Harry produced photos that looked so familiar and yet proved incredibly difficult to identify

Looking to the future for the Summer week I have booked and paid the deposit for a house (Colgrain Cottage at Edinbane in NW Skye) which is between Uig and Dunvegan for the week 17th – 24th June.   I already have 6 members committed to this week with their deposit paid but there is still a double sofa bed  available for either a single person or a couple for all or part of the week.  This sofa bed is not in the main lounge so any occupant can go to bed whenever they wish.    Let me know if you are interested.   Discussion at the AGM resulted in the decision not to go for accommodation in Glen Brittle as the reality was that most members wanted to spend most of their time on Skye this year doing hills not on the Cuillin Ridge and so didn’t want to start most days driving up the Glen Brittle Road.

The dinner has been booked to take place at   The Dairsie Inn  on Friday 24th March at 7.00 for 7.30pm.    The cost will be £27 for 3 courses or £21 for 2 courses.   As in previous years if you let me know your intention to attend at least a week beforehand I will e-mail (or post) you the menu in time for you to give me your choices beforehand.   Payment should be sent to Peter in advance.

It is looking as if we will be entering a team for the Mountainmind Quiz which will take place at the Queens hotel in Dundee on Wednesday 8th March.   The start time of the Quiz is 7.30 with registration of teams between 7.00 and 7.30pm.   It is always an enjoyable evening and  you are all welcome to come and support the team!
Jean
